Erin L. Burns

NYS Department of Environmental Conservation

1115 NYS Route 86

PO Box 296

Ray Brook, NY 12977

Application ID: 5-1599-0017/00001, Owner ID 4950

Dear Ms Burns:

Plans call for the benthic mats used in Eagle Lake as part of the hand harvesting effort to be weighed down using only 5/8 inch rebar.  Since this does not constitute “regulated fill,” we do not anticipate filing a Joint Application for Permit.

The concern expressed in your letter of July 13, 2005 that every effort be made to capture any fragmented Eurasian Water Milfoil released during hand harvesting is shared by those conducting the harvest.  Our lake home owners are volunteering to assist in this effort.

Thank you for your support in authorizing this Hand Harvesting effort.  It, no doubt will continue on into 2006 due to a late start this year.

Robert Dedrick

Supervisor

C: D. French, Supervisor, Town of Crown Point

     R. Fraize, Eagle Lake Property Owners Inc.

